
November 2022 Amendment/Adjustment to MVMPO’s FFY 2023 
UPWP 

The Merrimack Valley MPO proposes an amendment to its FFY 2023 Unified 

Planning Work Program for Public Review and Comment.  

Add two studies to the FFY 2023 UPWP that were not completed in FFY 2022.  

These include the Road Safety Audit at Woodland Street/Elm Street in 
Methuen and the Road Safety Audit at Merrimack Street/Parker Street.  

Combined these two projects will cost $17,280.   

Remove Task 3.3: Bicycle and Pedestrian Access on Route 114 from the 

Intersection of Willow and Mill Streets to Middleton Town Line.  $17,280 was 

budgeted to complete this task.  

 

 

 

 

FFY 2023 Unified Planning Work Program Proposed 
Changes  
Task 

No. 

Study Funding 

Needed to 
Complete 

Action 

3.3 Bicycle and Pedestrian Access on 
Route 114 from the Intersection of 

Willow and Mill Streets to Middleton 
Town Line 

$17,280 Remove 

 Woodland St/Elm St RSA in 

Methuen 

$7,940 Add 

 Merrimack St/Parker St RSA 

Lawrence 

$9,340 Add 

 Total $17,280  


